Waynesville Parks and Recreation Department 550 Vance Street Waynesville, NC 28786



Phone: 828.456.2030 Fax: 828.456.2034 Website: waynesvillenc.gov

"We're having fun...come join us!"

ADVISORY COMMISSION MEETING

September 21, 2016 5:30 PM

MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 5:45 pm.

In attendance were: Kenny Mull, Michelle Claytor, Lee Starnes, Linda O'Niel, Wallace Messer, Don Frady and Rhett Langston. Dan Shultz, Sarah Massie, and Heath Sutton were unable to attend.

• The minutes were read and passed from the August 17, 2016 meeting.

Old Business:

None

New Business:

- Rhett presented the August monthly report.
- Rhett reported that the first public meeting for the comprehensive master plan will take place on Thursday, September 22, from 4 to 7 pm at the Waynesville Recreation Center. It is a drop in format. Also, we have collected 384 survey returns to date.
- Rhett presented an idea to move the dog park to the site of the old parks and recreation building and apply for K-9 turf (synthetic turf for dog parks) in order to make it ADA compliant and reduce the issue of any mud in the dog park. The idea was rejected due to the park being too close to Marshall Street, barking dogs bothering tennis players and dogs possibly not adapting to K-9 turf. An idea was suggested instead to install a universal playground.
- Needle boxes will be installed the week the Waynesville Recreation Center is closed for maintenance.
- Several items will need to be accomplished during maintenance week. These items include the installation of carpet in the administrative wing, applying a new finish to the gym floor, aerobics room floor and racquetball courts, repairing the roof over the multipurpose rooms, and install the water park toys.
- Donald Hummel finished the first of two weeks at Director School at NRPA. He will complete the program next summer.
- Luke Kinsland will complete the NRPA Supervisor School this fall.
- Lee Starnes suggested to paint a yellow strip in front of the door at the Old Armory and at the corner where there is a high curb at the drain location.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:15 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Rhett Langston

Proud members of



